TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
MINUTES of  OCTOBER 13th, 2022

	The Town of Stanford Town Board met for their monthly meeting on Thursday, October 13th, 2022, at the Town Hall.  Supervisor Burton called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance led by the four Pine Plains High School Government class.					  
            This meeting was dedicated to the Haunted Fortress crew who made this miracle happen this year.  Two and a half years ago, Greg Arent and his crew, both kids and adults, worked hard to recreate the Haunted Fortress, and the transformation was breathtaking.  She said that she had gone through the previous Friday night with a guide, which turned out to be Greg, and it was so wonderful, amazing and astonishing, adding that this first weekend may have been the highest gross tickets sold weekend ever.  The crew consisted of the Committee: Greg Arent, Holly & Kevin Travis, Teddy Secor and Sasha Secor, Esther Evans and Mike DeNatale, along with their volunteers Randy Kilmer, Christine Salazo, Logan & Brook Chapman, Giana Roebel, Joe & Matt Hegenstaller and Claudia DeBellis, who also does the makeup each night and restored several of Pete Wing’s paintings; and thanks as well to Jim Myers, Highway Supt. and Lauren Osterman, Rec. Director and the Highway crew.

Roll call:  	Wendy Burton – present
		Anne Arent - present
			Margaret Fallon – present
			Nathan Lavertue - present
			Frank Pepe – present
	Also in attendance was Town Attorney Robert Butts.

LIAISON REPORTS: 
	Frank Pepe stated the Dutchess County Human Rights Commission was celebrating Hispanic History month and on December 10th, celebrating the United Nations’ Declaration of Human Rights.  
	Anne Arent asked if the Board would like to hear her September ZBA report prior to Mr. Pepe’s October report and proceeded to say that they had two variance applications that would have public hearings in October.  They also discussed the proposed local law private road change, and a resident came to discuss this as well. 
	Frank Pepe continued with the Zoning Board of Appeals: that the public session was canceled but the discussed the proposed Local Law #2 and agreed to support the brief language change but hoped to have this law passed along with the completed Comprehensive Plan.  He had missed the recent Planning Board meeting as the Board was in a Comprehensive Plan workshop.
	Margaret Fallon stated that the CAC was having a late fall event with the Dutchess Land Conservancy  and were continuing with their riparian restoration at the Stanford Wildlife Preserve.
	Nathan Lavertue reported that the Recreation Commission had met last night and had an arborist come in and talk about the spongy moth problems.  For the Haunted Fortress, 350 people went through on the first weekend, bringing in a nice sum of money, but they are still looking donations of food and snacks, as well as more volunteers.  The “Trunk or Treat” will be on Oct. 28th and looking for painters for pumpkins donated by Big Rock.  Lauren and the Committee are working on winter events with the school.  The Facebook page for the Haunted House is up and running and also has the word out for more volunteers, who can show up at 5:15 if interested.
	
SUPERVISOR’S REPORTS: Wendy Burton stated that the Town Hall  has aging infrastructure such as the leaking boiler and the telephone system, who’s CPU is no longer supported by Superior Telephone and needs to be replaced.  The heating problem is being looked at through alternate technologies and the phones’ issues can be paid for through ARPA funding and no tax money would be used.  A Request for Information (RFI) has been sent out for the boiler replacement as well as looking into propane, heat pumps or split units.  Again, the Haunted Fortress is again just remarkable.  The Board has received my September bank reconciliations, payroll verifications and Supervisor’s report.  The financial forecast: revenues are in excellent shape, mortgage taxes are $60,000 over what was anticipated, but we’ve lowered our expectations on advice of the County Clerk; Court fines have increased by $25,000 since the issues during Covid; CHIPS funding for the Highway Dept. will be at or above $250,000; and 
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any appropriations that have been overdrawn will be corrected by a budget resolution that the Board will review tonight.  Overall, the Town’s finances are in good shape.

[bookmark: _Hlk115088121]PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
	Anthony Sarnicola, 25 Hunns Lake Road – spoke of the three ballot propositions for the November elections, and that proposal #2 concerns the cannabis dispensaries referendum, and spoke of the wording of it… If one is in favor of stores, vote no, but if you want to keep the town law to reject dispensaries, vote yes.  He added that it is one’s civic duty to know what’s on the ballot and will be sending out postcards to everyone regarding this topic.
	Charles Hanlon, 422 Hobbs Lane – spoke of the recent passing of Christine Shanley who worked for the previous supervisor.  He added that she had always been helpful with his tax collection duties.  Supervisor Burton added that yes, she had worked here for many years, and asked those in attendance for a moment of silence in her memory.

MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

[bookmark: _Hlk111632398]NEW BUSINESS:
1. PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #2 OF 2022 - AMENDING VARIOUS SECTIONS OF CHAPTER 140 OF THE TOWN CODE ENTITLED SUBDIVISION OF LAND WITH RESPECT TO PRIVATE ROADS, HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATIONS AND CONSERVATION DENSITY SUBDIVISIONS: Supervisor Burton said that changes had been made in the language of this proposed law on the third page, Section 8B, now reading as “…accessory buildings and structures per approved lot, including a guest cottage…” as per meetings with ZBA chair Kathy Zeyher and Town Attorney Bogle.  The Town Board agrees with these wording changes and after further discussion, a motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue to re-introduce this proposed Local Law #2 of 2022, with all voting in favor.  Motion carried. A motion was also made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to hold a second Public Hearing on the law, since the wording changes were deemed as significant, on Monday, November 7th at 7 PM.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.	

2. FIRE COMMISSIONER DENNIS SMITH – 2023 FIRE DISTRICT BUDGET:  Commissioner Smith was unable to make this meeting, but Supervisor Burton stated that the Fire District would be having a Public Hearing on their proposed Budget on October 18th at 7 PM at the Fire House and urged people to attend.

3. LOGGING ISSUE: Lengthy discussion ensued with the Supervisor stating that the proposed Hobbs Lane logging permit has been denied for various reasons; had received many letters from area residents concerning their neighborhood as well soil erosion; had a long conversation with the property owner and hopes to meet with the logger/forester as the understory of the area is suffering and needs to be logged for the health of the forest; and had met with the residents last night to discuss their concerns of access to the site, a blind curve with school busses stopping for children.  The larger issue of the Town’s tree harvesting law needs to be addressed so will speak with the Planning and Zoning Boards  to perhaps model one after Pine Plains’ ordinance, and the idea of a moratorium.

4. 2023 HIGHWAY BIDS: On Highway Superintendent Jim Myers’ recommendations, the Highway bids for 2023, opened on October 4th at noon, to accept all bids and reserve the right to use the “next lowest bidder” if the lowest bidder cannot meet and quality and quantity requirements of the materials needed.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Anne Arent, with all voting in favor.  Motion carried.

5. 2023 KENNEL CONTRACT: A motion to approve a kennel contract with the Pine Plains Veterinary Associates for 2023, requested by them to be approved earlier than January, was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor, but Councilman Pepe had left the meeting for a minute.  Motion carried.

6. RESOLUTION #10A – CPL INVOICE: The following resolution was offered by Supervisor Wendy Burton, seconded by Anne Arent, as follows:
RESOLUTION #10A OF 2022
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TO RESCIND RESOLUTION 5G OF MAY 2022 AS THE TOWN BOARD HAS DETERMINED THEY WILL ACCEPT THE ABBREVIATED REPORT FROM CLARKE PATTERSON LEE FOR THE STRUCTURAL EVALUATION REPORT.

TO TRANSFER FUNDS FROM AMERICAN RESCUE FUNDS ACCOUNT NY CLASS NY 01-0010-0009 AND MOVE THE FUNDS TO THE GENERAL FUND #3900018
Whereas the Town of Stanford will be investing American Rescue Plan funds to pay for the structural evaluation of town buildings by the engineering firm of Clarke Patterson Lee.
Whereas the NY Class Account 01-0010-0009 American Rescue Fund Account contains funds for this purpose, and
Whereas the Town of Stanford will transfer funds from NY Class Account 00-0010-009 American Account to the Millbrook General Fund Account 3900018.
.Now therefore be it resolved, the Supervisor is authorized to complete the following budget modifications and transfer the funds from the American Rescue Funds Account to the General Fund.
 00-510     Estimated Revenue          +7,450.00
 00-4089   Federal Aid ARPA 
          
 00-960                 Appropriations    +7,450.00
 00-01-1440-40    Engineer    
 00-200    Cash                                    +7,450.00
 		 00-209   Cash- ARPA
	Motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Anne Arent.  Brief discussion: Nathan Lavertue stated that even though the report was brief, it still had useful information that was valuable.  Frank Pepe thanked all involved, marvelous job.    Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  
Resolution #10A of 2022 unanimously adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 13th day of October 2022.               Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk


7. RESOLUTION #10B– HIGHWAY SAND & SALT SPREADER: The following resolution was offered by Supervisor Wendy Burton, after she explained what this reserve fund is for.  The motion was seconded by Frank Pepe, as follows:
RESOLUTION #10B OF 2022
TO APPROVE THE PURCHASE OF A SAND & SALT SPREADER FOR 2021 INTERNATIONAL  CV515 FROM THE HIGHWAY VEHICLE RESERVE FUND  #3011002 
Whereas, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has established the Highway Vehicle Reserve Fund in order to purchase vehicles and accessory equipment for the Highway Department to conduct its work and
Whereas the Highway Vehicle Reserve Fund currently has a balance of approximate 195,407.39 for this purpose, and
Whereas the Town of Stanford will purchase a Salt & Sand Spreader for the 2021 International CV515 from T&T Sales Inc for the amount of $7,594.00 
.Now therefore be it resolved, the Supervisor of the Town of Stanford is authorized to pay for  the Salt & Sand Spreader for the 2021 out of the Highway Vehicle Reserve Fund #3011002.
[bookmark: _Hlk117669783]	Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  
	Resolution #10B of 2022 unanimously adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 13th day of October 2022.         Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

8. RESOLUTION #10C – PLACEMENT OF RADAR SIGNS: The following resolution was offered by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, as follows:
RESOLUTION #10C OF 2022
A RESOLUTION OF SUPPORT
FOR PLACEMENT OF RADAR SPEED ADVISORY SIGNS ON NY-82
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	At a meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Stanford (“Town Board”), held at the Town of Stanford Town Hall on the 13th day of October 2022, at 7:00 p.m., Town Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order, and she, seconded by Councilwoman Margaret 
Fallon, moved the following resolution, supporting an application to place radar speed advisory signs on New York State’s right-of-way adjacent to Route 82 in Stanfordville.
[bookmark: _Hlk114051062]	WHEREAS, Town of Stanford residents have voiced concern about automobiles speeding on New York Route 82 in Stanford to both the current Town administration and the preceding Town administration; and
	WHEREAS, both the current Town administration and the preceding Town administration have requested New York State to lower the speed limit on Route 82 in Stanford; and
	WHEREAS, such requests have proved unavailing; and
	WHEREAS, placement of a speed advisory sign on Route 82 in May 2022 demonstrably slowed traffic on Route 82; and
	WHEREAS, the Town Board has voted to purchase two radar speed advisory signs for placement on New York State’s right-of-way adjacent to Route 82 north and south in Stanford; and
	WHEREAS, such placement requires application to New York State for approval; and
	WHEREAS, such application requires a Town Board resolution which indicates public support for the Town’s intended use of the speed advisory signs. 
	NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board hereby determines that there is public support for placement of speed advisory signs on Route 82; and 
	BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Supervisor is hereby authorized to execute any such documents and take any such lawful actions as she may deem convenient, necessary or advisable in order to effectuate the foregoing Resolution and referenced application.
[bookmark: _Hlk117674176]	Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  
	Brief discussion followed regarding if there was the length time for the approval as well as having these radar signs on County roads.
	Resolution #10C of 2022 unanimously adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 13th day of October 2022.         Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

9. RESOLUTION #10D – TRANSFER FROM WHITLOCK TO GENERAL FUND FOR TREE PLANTINGS: Wendy Burton made a motion to approve the following resolution, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, as follows:     
RESOLUTION #10D OF 2022
TO TRANSFER FUNDS FROM WHITLOCK ESTATE ACCOUNT NY CLASS
NY 01-0010-0007 AND MOVE THE FUNDS TO THE GENERAL FUND #3900018
	WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford CAC Committee planted saplings in the Whitlock Preserve.
	WHEREAS, the NY Class Account 01-0010-0007 Whitlock Estate Account contains funds for this purpose.
	WHEREAS,  the Town of Stanford will transfer funds from NY Class Account 00-0010-007 Whitlock Estate Account to the Millbrook General Fund Account 3900018.
	NOW THERE FOR IT BE RESOLVED, the Supervisor is authorized to complete the following budget modifications and transfer the funds from the Whitlock Estate Account to the General Fund.
 	00-510    Estimated Revenue                                  +285.00
 	00-5031   Interfund Transfer           

	00-960                 Appropriations                             +285.00
	00-06-7110-40    Park- Whitlock Estate Preserve    

	Trust Agency Portion

	10-090     Whitlock Estate    +                                    +285.00
	10-202     Cash                   
[bookmark: _Hlk117674814]	Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  
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	Resolution #10D of 2022 unanimously adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 13th day of October 2022.         Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

10. RESOLUTION #10E – SPECIAL PROSECUTOR EXPENSES: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to approve the following resolution:
RESOLUTION #10E of 2022
TO APPROVE EXPENDITURES FOR THE SPECIAL PROSECUTOR 
WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford Court has generated revenue in excess of the original budgeted projection in an effort to clear a back log of cases created due to Covid-19,
WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford Court Special Prosecutor line has a deficit created by the enormous workload to clear the back log of cases,   
NOW THEREFOR BE IT RESOLVED, the Town Board needs to modify the General Fund budget,
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Supervisor is authorized to make the following budget amendments:
Appropriations                00-960            
    	       Special Prosecutor             00-01-1110-41                                 $25,000.00

Estimated Revenues    00-510
    	       Fines/Forfeited Bail                   00-2610                                    $25,000.00
Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  
	Resolution #10E of 2022 unanimously adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 13th day of October 2022.         Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

11. RESOLUTION #10F – FIREWORKS EXPENDITURE: Wendy Burton made a motion to approve the following resolution, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, as follows:
[bookmark: _Hlk115958293]RESOLUTION #10F of 2022
TO APPROVE EXPENDITURES FOR fireworks at community day
	WHEREAS, the Town Board of Stanford hired July4Ever Fireworks to provide the fireworks display on Community Day,
	WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford funded the project with donations from local community businesses and the funds on the Celebrations line 00-06-7550-40 of the budget,
	NOW THEREFOR BE IT RESOLVED, the Town Board needs to modify the General Fund budget to record all expenses to associated with the Fireworks,
	BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Supervisor is authorized to make the following budget amendments:
	Appropriations                00-960            
    	       	Celebrations                        00-06-7550-40                                $2,560.00

	Estimated Revenues    00-510
    	       	Gifts & Donations                   00-2705                                       $2,560.00
[bookmark: _Hlk117676404]	Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  
	Resolution #10F of 2022 unanimously adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 13th day of October 2022.         Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

12. RESOLUTION #10G – COMMUNITY GARDENS EXPENDITURES: The following resolution was offered by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, as follows:
[bookmark: _Hlk115958253]RESOLUTION #10G OF 2022
TO APPROVE EXPENDITURES FOR THE COMMUNITY GARDEN
	WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford created a Community Garden with dedicated volunteers from the community,
 	WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford funded the project with a grant and donations from members of the community
	NOW THEREFOR BE IT RESOLVED, the Town Board needs to modify the General Fund budget to record all expenses to associated with the Community Garden,
	BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Supervisor is authorized to make the following budget amendments:
	Appropriations                00-960     
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    	       Community Garden             00-07-8510-40                                $5,000.00
	Estimated Revenues    00-510
    	       Donations(Special Project)       00-2706                                       $5,000.00
Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  
	Resolution #10G of 2022 unanimously adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 13th day of October 2022.         Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

13. RESOLUTION #10H – GENERAL AND HIGHWAY FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION: The following resolution was offered by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue:

BUDGET RESOLUTION #10H OF 2022
FOR GENERAL AND HIGHWAY FUNDS
	Whereas the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2022 General Fund and Highway Fund budget lines that will exceed the amount of fund available in these certain budget lines, and
	Whereas, the General and Highway Funds have funds available in other lines and needs to transfer such funds to provide for expenditures,
	Now therefore be it resolved that the Town of Stanford Town Board hereby amends and transfers from and to budget lines listed below for FY 2022:
ACCOUNT		DESCRIPTION	     	INCREASE		DECREASE
GENERAL FUND
00-01-1330-20    Tax Collector Equipment	          +$1,774.99
00-06-7180-10    Pond Salaries                           	                                 -$1,774.99
00-06-7180-40    Special Rec Cont Pond 	          +$3,070.25			 
00-06-7180-10    Pond Salaries 		                                             -$3,070.25
00-06-7140-10    Playground Salaries                      +$3,000.00
00-06-7180-10    Pond Salaries                                                                   -$3,000.00
Total Funds General:        			            $7,845.24                 -$7,845.24           
HIGHWAY FUND
01-04-5142-42    Salt                                                 +$4,916.96
01-08-9060-80    Hospital & Medical Ins                                                    -$4 ,916.96
01-04-5130-10    Machinery Salaries                        +$3,762.00
01-04-5120-10    Bridges Salaries                                                                -$3,762.00
Total Funds Highway			           +$8,678.96	         - $8,678.96
Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  Councilman Pepe added that this is a State requirement; the previous administration only did it at the end of the year.
	Resolution #10H of 2022 unanimously adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 13th day of October 2022.         Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

14. RESOLUTION #10I OF 2022 – STANFORDVILLE/BANGALL LIGHT DISTRICT INTERFUND LOAN: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, to
approve the following resolution:  
                                                    RESOLUTION #10I of 2022
INTERFUND LOAN: STANFORDVILLE/BANGALL LIGHT DISTRICT
	Whereas 2023 tax revenues were received after the need for timely payment of the electricity bill for the Bangall Lighting District,
	Whereas the Stanfordville/Bangall Light District Fund (SL) had insufficient balances to resolve the electric bill and the General Fund (A) did have sufficient funds,
	Be It Resolved  that the Town Board approves the Interfund transfer of funds in the amount of $4,375 from the General Fund A into the Bangall Lighting District Fund to be returned via transfer to the General Fund when the tax levy is received.
	Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Anne Arent – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Nathan Lavertue – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  Councilman Pepe added that this is a State requirement; the previous administration only did it at the end of the year.
	Resolution #10I of 2022 unanimously adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 13th day of October 2022.         Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk
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15. CARPET AND BLINDS R.F.P.S: After putting out several proposal requests for new carpeting and blinds in several Town Hall offices, a motion was made by Wendy Burton, 
seconded by Anne Arent, to approve the purchase of broadloom carpeting for the Assessor’s and 
Town Clerk’s offices from Bells Ethan Allen for a cost of $9,109.20; and blinds for the Assessor’s office, the Town Clerk’s office and the Town Board Room from Fosters’ Flooring in the amount of $6,658.36.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

16. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the Town Board September 8th, 2022,  the Town Board Special Meeting of October 3rd, 2022, and the Town Board’s Comprehensive Plan Workshop of September 28th, 2022, were all  approved as written on a motion made by Margaret Fallon, seconded by Nathan Lavertue.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

17. APPROVAL OF ABSTRACT #19 FOR OCTOBER 2022: The October 2022 Abstract of Claims was approved for payment on a motion made by Margaret Fallon, seconded by Wendy Burton, as follows:	
		General Fund: check #s 6712-6761, in the amount of $71,790.46
		Highway Fund: check #s 4183-4204, in the amount of $33,964.03
Stanfordville/Bangall Light District: check #3054 in the amount of $946.13
[Escrow account: ck # 1028 in the amount of $2,480.13]
{DASNY grant: ck # 1004 in the amount of $68,088.78
	Grand total of Abstract #10 of 2022: $177,269.53
Motion carried with all voting in favor.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
	Corey Clanahan, 477 Hobbs Lane – thanked the Board for being receptive to the concerns of the residents on Hobbs and said that he loved living there the last 8 to 9 years.  Has heard everyone’s concerns and would like to meet with the forester and walk the property.  Has a 5 yr. old and 11 yr. old who get picked up for school right across from the logging road and is on a blind curve.  Please take into account the safety and sacrifice of the neighbors.
	Nancy Kryzak, 458 Hobbs Lane – thanked Corey, and thanked the Board for the meeting and hearing our concerns.  Has lived here for 36 years but is concerned, not only about the application but the whole oversight of the project, the streams to be protected, doesn’t want any more of the area destroyed as it impacts many of us.
	Carol Hanlon, 422 Hobbs Lane – adding a note about the logging on Hobbs, she felt that there was a problem with the zoning ordinance from ’97 that there’s no meat to it; doesn’t address the clean up or the impact on the neighborhood.  A moratorium could give time to put all things in correctly.
	Charles Hanlon, 422 Hobbs Lane – said that a person has the right to do anything in their property but, as an example, me putting in a mine or gravel operation.  Guidelines are needed.  Asked about the number of projects going on.  Hicks Hill, Willowbrook, any ore?  Shame on the Town Board if you don’t know.  
	Councilman Pepe responded that he gives a Planning Board report; tree clearing by a property owner is not “logging.”  The Hobbs Lane neighbors are concerned about the views as well, but thought that was a concern across the entire community.  Is hoping that the Hobbs Lane residents can find ways to ameliorate the issue with the forester and the owner.
	Carol Hanlon – added that the zoning code now allows logging in all 5 zoning districts, just the Hobbs Lane area; is an ineffective law.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:
	With no other comments, Wendy Burton made a motion at 8:30 PM to close the regular meeting and go into an Executive Session regarding union negotiations and litigation.  Second by Anne Arent.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
	A motion was made at 9:50 PM by Wendy Burton, seconded by Anne Arent, to close the Executive Session and go back into the regular meeting.
	With no action taken, a motion was made at 9:51 PM by Nathan Lavertue to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Wendy Burton.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
  
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk
